Minutes from CHPS Meeting Thursday April 7, 2011

Attendees: ABRFC: Jeff McMurphy CNRFC: Rob Hartman NERFC: Rob Shedd, Alison MacNeil NWRFC: Harold Opitz NOHRSC: John Halquist Deltares: Edwin Welles OCWWS HSD: Randy Rieman, Dave Riley, Brad McCune OHD: Pedro Restrepo, Jon Roe, Chris Brunner, Lee Cajina

Pre-reading: none

Decisions

- HSEB will begin work on a pre-June patch for FogBugz case #219 (Random truncation with certain segments). This issue is higher priority than BOC-II. Note: HSEB CHPS developers are subject to furlough; HSD is considered essential and not subject to furlough.
- The CAT's assessment of CHPS operational support will be a formal report. The report will be delivered to Gary by the end of April.
- There is low risk associated with APRFC going operational using CHPS (targeted for end of April). However, before going live APRFC must coordinate with HSD to make sure support will be available.
- The 'Database Best Practices' System Manager's topic will be delayed until June. The next topic for a System Manager's conference call in May will be "Synchronization". Before that time the CAT will share their collective knowledge with the CAT-IIs via a presentation, in order to make the best use of Frederik's time and expertise.
- The CHPS workshop in June: if Don Cline needs to limit attendance, we propose he focus on Tuesday afternoon and Weds morning.
- The CHPS workshop is really a project meeting and isn't geared towards learning about CHPS. We could consider allowing OAR GSD/Chengmin to attend the Advanced Configuration training at OHRFC in May but he must acquire the prerequisite knowledge before then. Other opportunities might include a Silver Spring FEWS User Days next Spring, or OHD organizing a CHPS conference.

Actions

- RandyR to find out the status of disk space on the XTs
- ChrisB to begin a 'straw man' report/assessment of operational support and distribute to the CAT.

Next meeting: Thursday April 21, 2011. [Note: assume there is no meeting on April 14. There will only be a call on April 14 if the government stays open, in which case Chris will send out an email.]